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HIGH SCHOOL 

Mikayla Craig 
Brunswick High School 
 
Mikayla will be graduating in June of 2021, 
from Brunswick High School, with high  
honors that she has been able to keep up  
during the entire COVID 19 pandemic. Her 
plan is to attend Tri-C for her undergraduate  
degree and then transfer to Bowling Green to 
finish her studies in Early Childhood  
Education. She hopes to become an  
Elementary School Art teacher. Mikayla has 
worked since the age of 15 1/2 and has  
recently accepted a position with The  
Goddard School as a teaching assistant and 

will use this as a learning and guidance tool for her future teaching  
career.  
Mikayla has been an active part of her church here at BRC since7th grade 
and has volunteered on several mission trips and anywhere else her help 
has been needed. I am truly grateful that she has the BRC family that I 
had when I was in my teenage years...some of the most memorable and 
crucial years of a child's life, so I thank you ALL for welcoming her with 
open and loving arms.  
I am one blessed momma to have been given her for a daughter and I will 
forever thank God for her and her accomplishments in life.  
Congratulations Mik and always trust, believe and be a beacon for Him 
and everything will go according to His will for you. 
 
I love you beyond words, 
Mom  

Joe Garapic 
The University of Akron 
 
Joe graduated Cum Laude from The  
University of Akron with a Bachelor’s  
Degree in Criminal Justice.  He worked 
weekends and summers at Target while 
pursuing his degree.  Unfortunately, he 
was not able to get an internship in his 
field due to Covid-19 but did not let 
that keep him from graduating in 
2020!!  He took the initiative to reach 
out to the head of the department to 
find out what he could do in place of 
the internship and was able to  
substitute a higher-level Criminal  
Justice class in its place.   

Joe continues to work at Target while searching for a job in his field.  His 
hope is to someday work for the Secret Service or another governmental 
agency.  We are so very proud of him!!  We can’t wait to see what God 
has in store for you Joe!!   
Love you!!   
Mom & Dad 

 
Alyssa Hapney 
Ohio University 
 
Alyssa graduated from Ohio University  with 
a Bachelor Degree in Psychology and Bache-
lor Degree in Criminology. She is leaning to-
wards a career in criminology. 
Congratulations! 



COLLEGE  

GRADUATES 

Aaron Bastick 
Notre Dame College 
 
Aaron is the son of Sean Bastick and Sheila 
Sabol and brother to Sean and Courtney.   
Aaron graduated from Notre Dame College 
with Bachelor of Science in Comprehensive 
Biology.  
Aaron currently works at Bluefish Aquariums.  
He is taking a year off, continuing to work, 
and then is planning on applying to graduate 
school to become a Physician Assistant of 
Dermatology.  During his year off, he is  
planning on completing patient care hours, as 
well as shadowing hours.   

Joel Dalzell 
Kent State University 
 
Joel graduated from Kent State  
University on May 14th from the  
College of Architecture and  
Environmental Design with his  
Bachelor of Science Degree. He will 
be continuing on at Kent to earn his  
Masters of Architecture. 
Joel you are a blessing to all who 
know you.  Your kind and caring 
heart, work ethic, and inquisitive  
nature will help you to make a positive 
impact in this world.   
We love you! Mom and Dad 

Joseph Earl Gentile 
Lutheran West High School  
 
Joey is the son of Earl & Karyn Gentile and 
brother of Grace. He will graduate Cum Laude 
with a 3.7 GPA from Lutheran West High 
School.  He is a member of the Lutheran West 
Senney Honor’s Academy and the National 
Honor’s Society. Joey participated all four 
years on the LW Soccer and Wrestling Teams. 
He served as a soccer team captain his junior 
& senior year and as a wrestling captain his 
senior year. He was also was a member of the 

Berea Longbrooke Summer Swim Team. 
Joey has been an active member of BRC all of his life as his  
grandmother, Marilyn Zeigler, was one of BRC’s founding members. He 
has participated in a number of church activities such as: Church Camp, 
Genesis Youth Trip, BRC Youth Kentucky Mission Trip, Vacation Bible 
School, Youth Group and Sunday School. Joey has also served for the 
past six years assisting Tracy Lezark in teaching BRC’s Pre-K Sunday 
School class. 
Joey will attend Valparaiso University in Indiana, majoring in Business. 
Valparaiso University, often referred to as “Valpo”, is located an hour 
southeast of Chicago close to the Indian Dunes and Lake Michigan. 
Valpo made an impression early in Joey’s life as his eighth-grade  
basketball team was invited to compete in the National Lutheran  
Tournament at Valparaiso University. These wonderful past memories 
will now be connected to the many new exciting memories waiting to be 
created at Valpo!  
Joey, 
Trust in the Lord’s calling as you climb the mountains and chase your   
dreams. We know you will do amazing things in this world, but as    
Tim McGraw states “Always stay humble and kind.”  And remember 
the simple song from pre-school that says ‘We think you’re wonderful. 
We think you’re marvelous. We think you’re beautiful, and magical 
and filled with curiosity.” Your smile and laughter fill our hearts with 
so much joy and we can’t wait to see what the Lord has in store for 
this next chapter of your life. We are so very proud of you !  
Much Love, Dad, Momma & Grace XOXO  
“I will instruct you (says the Lord) and guide you along the best 
pathway for your life”   Psalm 32:8  
********** 

Please join us on Saturday, July 31st any time after 2 PM  
for an Open House Celebration at our home,  
11029 Fairway Drive,  Columbia Station, OH 44028 



Angela Lods 
Brunswick High School 
 
Congratulations on a job well done. Our 
love and best wishes! 
 
Grandpa Dave and Grandma Pat 

Serena Kramer 
Brunswick High School 
 
Serena is the daughter of Eric and Holly  
Kramer and sister to Ashley. She is graduating 
with honors from Brunswick High School and 
will be attending Tri-C this fall. She plans to 
transfer to Bowling Green State University 
once post-pandemic life is more consistently 
normal. She is interested in studying  
Environmental Science and Psychology.  
 
Serena, you are a kind, sensitive and beautiful 
young woman and we look forward to seeing 
all that you will become.  
Always remember: “You're braver than you 
believe, stronger than you seem, and smarter 

than you think” (A.A. Milne). And above all, you’re more loved than you 
will ever know.  
Love, Mom & Dad 

Tre’ Massey 
Brunswick High School 
 
Tre’ Massey is the great grandson of  
Steve and Margaret Zapotechne and the son 
of proud dad, Gary and step-mom, Kristen, 
also big brother to Carter and Claire. Tre’ is 
graduating from Brunswick High School and 
will be attending Wheeling University (WV) 
in the fall on a basketball scholarship. 
Throughout his playing career at BHS, Tre’ 
broke (9) school and (5) OHSAA basketball 
records, and is currently the school’s all-time  
leading scorer.  
Tre’s entire family are extremely proud of 
him and excited for his next chapter!  

Tre’ attended BRC events as a child, his most memorable being the  
Easter egg hunt and pictures with the Easter bunny! We are so excited to 
see what God’s next move is for this remarkable young man. 
Philippians 1:6  Being confident of this, that he who began a good work 
in you will carry it on to completion until the day of Christ Jesus 

Michael Piorkowski 
Brunswick High School 
 
Michael is the son of Bill and Holly  
Piorkowski and brother to Matthew.  He is 
graduating from Brunswick High School. 
He enjoyed playing Lacrosse in middle 
school as well as high school.  
Michael has been blessed to be a part of the 
BRC youth group throughout middle and 
high school.   He has had the privilege to 
serve on many mission trips and service 
projects as well as attending camp for  
several years.  He has enjoyed serving as a 
Kid's Hope mentor and plans to continue 
with the program next year.   
Michael will begin his journey to become a 

special education teacher this fall.   
We are so proud of the young man you have become Michael!   
Always keep God in your heart! 


